Brighton, Illinois February 2, 1978

A special meeting of the Brighton Village Board was brought to order at 7:00 p.m., February 2, 1978. The meeting was called for the purpose of interviewing and hiring dispatchers. Clerk called roll of trustees:

Present: Little, Carr, Birk, Wooldridge

Absent: Markwardt, Wild Mike Arnett and Mike Vlasich of Illinois Valley explained the grant the dispatchers would be working under. This program is funded under Title II and is available to September 30, 1978. The meeting went into executive session to personally interview the 5 candidates for the 3 positions.

After executive session, Don Little recommended that Mike Pollard, Mike Schaffer, and Larry Glassmeyer be hired as dispatchers for the Police Department at rate of \$500.00 per month. Bob Birk seconded the motion. Roll call vote, passed unanimously.

Don Little made a mecommendation that salary be adjusted to \$600.00 per month upon approval from Illinois Valley. Harris Carr seconded motion. Roll call vote, passed unanimously.

Don Little made a motion that meeting be adjourned. Harris Carr seconded the motion. Voice vote, passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Carole Miller Village Clerk A special meeting of the Brighton Village Board met on February 13, 1978, at 7:00 p.m. The meeting was called for the following three (3) items:

a. Mr. Ed Collins from FHA office, updating sewer application

b. Employ custodian

c. Screen applications for Patrolman

Clerk called roll of trustees:

Present: Little, Carr, Markwardt, Wooldridge

Absent: Birk, Wild

Mr. Ed Collins was not able to be present due to the weather. He indicated by telephone call to the Attorney that he would send an application to the village to be filled outnand submitted.

Harris Carr made a motion to hire Donna Turner as custodian at rate of \$225.00 per month. Don Little seconded motion. Roll call vote passed unanimously.

Board members and Police Board members screened the applications and made selections. After secret ballot, Rick Johnson, Julie Close, Michael Tepen, Clarence Lenington, Sherman Boaz and Michael Joiner, alternate, were chosen to come in for interview on Tuesday, February 21, 1978. Clerk will notify by telephone and letter.

Don Little made a motion to adjourn. Harris Carr seconded motion. Voice vote, passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Carole a. Miller Village Clerk

Brighton, Illinois February 21, 1978

A special meeting of the Village Board of Brighton was held on Tuesday, February 21, 1978, 7:00 p.m. in the Brighton municipal building. Clerk called roll of trustees:

Present: Little, Carr, Birk, Markwardt, Wooldridge, Wild Absent: None

The meeting was called to interview four (4) applicants and hire one (1) for the position of patrolman.

After explaining the procedure of hiring to the applicants, the board went into executive session to interview each individual applicant. The following applicants were interviewed: Michael Tepen, Clarence Lenington, Michael Joiner and Julie Keffer.

After executive session, Bob Wild made a motion that Michael Tepen be hired at salary of \$900.00 per month plus uniform allowance and insurance. Bob Birk seconded motion. Roll call passed motion unanimously.

Jerome Wooldridge made a motion to adjourn. Don Little seconded motion. Voice vote, parried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M.

Don Little seconded Village Clerk